
 

 

 

 

 

Friday 2nd March 2018 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

NEWSLETTER 
 
World Book Day 
As many of the children were not in school yesterday due to the bad weather, we have decided to 
postpone Word Book Day until next Monday, 5th March.  We will be doing the same as previously advised 
and would ask that the children bring their book donation on Monday. Thank you. 
 
Helping Hands Committee Meeting 
Helping Hands will be holding their next committee meeting on Monday 5th March at 6.15pm in school. 
They are currently looking for new committee members, so if you think you would be able to help them, 
please go along. All are welcome.  
 
Lent Services 
School will again be recognising Lent with a series of weekly services in church. Parents, grandparent, 
carers are all welcome to join us at these services which will start at 9.15am and will last for 
approximately 30 minutes. Each week a different Class will lead the service and the dates are as follows: 
 

• Thursday 8th March – Led by Class 2 

• Thursday 15th March – Led by Class 1 

• Thursday 22nd March – Led by Class 4 

• Thursday 29th March  - Led by Class 3 
 
The final Lent service will also incorporate the end of term awards ceremony and may therefore run for 
a little longer. 
 
School & Community Garden 
The garden group had their first meeting recently and have started to make plans for the development 
and maintenance of the School and Community Garden.  With this in mind, they have gathered a few 
willing volunteers to make up a working party on Sunday 18th March. The group will be meeting at 12 
noon to start jobs such as weeding, planting, treating the wood etc.  If you would like to join in, you will 
be made very welcome and rewarded with plenty of tea and cake. Thank you! 
 
Parents’ Evening 
Parents’ Evening will be held on the Tues 20th and Thurs 22nd March 2018. We will be using the return slip 
method for booking appointments.  The usual letter will be coming home on Monday 12th March.  
  
Emergency Contact Forms 
Emergency contact forms were sent out to all parents/carers recently (with the exception of Reception). 
If you have yet to return yours, please could you do so as soon as possible. If you need another, please 
see Mrs Boardman. 
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Mrs Woodward 
Head Teacher 

                            Head Teacher:  Mrs G Woodward B.Ed 
 

                 Assistant Headteacher s           Chairman of Governors 
                Mrs C Clark & Mrs S Marfell- Cadman    Mags Wilcock Chartered MICPD 

 

                  
                Telephone/Fax:   01204 886167 

                                  E-mail: stmaryshawkshaw@bury.gov.uk 
      Website: www.stmaryshawkshaw.com 
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DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

 
Mon 5th March   World Book Day 
 
Mon 5th March   Helping Hands Committee Meeting  6.15pm 
 
Thurs 8th March   1st Lent Service (Class 2)   9.15am in church 
 
Fri 9th March   Mother’s Day Pop Up Shop 
 
Tues 13th March   Reception/Yr6 Measurement Screening  9.30am 
 
Thurs 15th March  2nd Lent Service  (Class 1)   9.15am in church 
 
Fri 16th March    Sleepover     7.00pm 
 
Sun 18th March   School Garden Working Party   12.00pm 
 
Tues 20th to 27th March  Book Fair     3.15pm  
 
Tues 20th March   Parents’ Evening    3.30 to 6.30pm 
 
Wed 21st March   Reception Eye Testing    9.30am 
 
Thurs 22nd March   3rd Lent Service  (Class 4)   9.15am in church 
 
Thurs 22nd March  Parents’ Evening    6.00 to 8.30pm 
 
Tues 27th March   Easter Disco      6.00 to 7.00pm – KS1 
          7.15 to 8.15pm – KS2 
 
Thurs 29th March  4th Lent Service (Class 3) and awards  9.15am in church 
 
Thurs 29th March  School closes for Easter holidays  3.15pm 
 
Mon 16th April   School re-opens     9.00am 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


